



WIGGENHALL ST MARY MAGDALEN PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Ordinary Parish Council Meeting held on 8 July 2010

Before the meeting started, Alan Daniels from the Environment Agency addressed the councillors concerning his role as Operations Team Leader for the area.
Present
 Councillors:  S Crumpler, A Downing, E.Lucie-Smith (Chairman), P Hollox, 


Also present 4 members of the public, PCSO8427 and  R Rockcliffe (CC)
Clerk 
S Goodwin 



Cllr Main did not attend
59/10 Accept apologies for absence
Cllr. Bates and  Cllr. Crumpler
60/10 Confirm minutes of the meeting held on 10 June
Having been circulated previously, the minutes were agreed
61/10 Accept accounts to 18 June
That accounts be accepted 
 

Agreed  unanimously
62/10 Declarations of Interest on Agenda Items

None
63/10 Public Speaking

It was agreed that meeting be adjourned for members of public to speak 

PCSO 8427 gave a report and next SNAP meeting is 16 July at Terrington Pavilion.  
Meeting restarted
 
64/10 Matters Arising


None
65/10 Correspondence

KLBC Planning – Parish Training and information.  September 10

Norfolk ALC – Coffee and chat at Oxburgh Hall, September 7, 2 – 4pm

Norfolk Constabulary – Revised Structure for local delivery

Proposed power and recycling centre at Saddlebow – Meeting 22 July, 6.30pm, Lynnsport

NRCC – details of website or alternative transport methods

66/10 Highways
Burnt Lane repairs in progress, Park Crescent to be resurfaced during school holidays, drainage channel to be installed/reinstalled at rear of Park Crescent on Mr Desborough’s land
67/10 Magdalen Village School and Village Hall
No notice of the meeting being held at the school to discuss accommodating St German’s pupils was given to the PC but 2 councillors had attended having heard about it elsewhere.  No firm plans appear to have been made regarding how best to transport children from St Germans to Magdalen school.  Letter to be sent to the school concerning closer liaison between all village organisations
68/10 Village Pound

Discussion took place regarding installation of a litter bin on grassed area by the Pound.  As most litter appears in the Pound, mainly beer cans, it was agreed to monitor the situation before taking any further action.  A combination lock has now been fitted to the gates.  Thanks given to Cllr. Downing for donating the lock.  Pound maintainer to be informed of code.   Quote for a plaque had been obtained , but as only one supplier had responded it was felt that the other suppliers should be asked again and this time for prices for a brass effect plaque, possibly to be fitted on the Village Sign post beneath the Pride in Norfolk award.
69/10 Wash Week


Leaflets obtained from organizers.  Amendment slip to be enclosed with locally delivered leaflets detailing activities in the village on that day.  PC to organise a raffle for donated prizes.
70/10 Allotments


An inspection of the allotments showed most things to be in good order with perhaps some trimming necessary on some plots.   Following complaints from parishioners a letter is to be sent to all allotment holders stating that entrance to the allotments must be via Foldgate Lane and that no vehicles should be used on adjacent footpaths.   Any vehicles seen on the footpaths will be reported to Norfolk County Council Footpaths Officer
71/10 Playing Field and Cemetery Maintenance

Tender wording was slightly amended and tenders to be sent out for return in time for September meeting
72/10 Fire and Rescue Service
Comment to be sent supporting proposals which include the building of a fire station in South Lynn
73/10 Proposed incinerator at Saddlebow


Cllr. Hollox gave a report of the meeting he had attended.  PC will give it’s views when formal consultation notice received.
74/10 Standing Order Review


Clerk recommended that latest Model Standing Orders issued by NALC in February be examined to see if any changes are required to Parish Council standing orders.  Cllr. Downing offered to assist.  This was agreed.   Matter to be on agenda when clerk has completed work.
75/10 Scarecrow Festival


Agreed that PC would not take part in this event being organised by Wiggenhall St Mary Magdalene Church
76/10 Speed Checks


Speed checks had been carried out by PCSO B Lee and highest speeds between 39mph and 37mph.  No enforcement penalties were given out as no Police Officer was present during checks

77/10 Dog Bin


Cllr Downing to install dog bin

78/10 Representatives Reports

None 
79/10 Planning

a
10/00943/F Construction of all weather turnout area at 38 Mill Road
- Supported with the comment that the dyke between the garden and the field area should be piped and maintained
b
Planning office had responded to enquiry as to what criteria the PC should be using to assess each planning application and how BC assesses flood risk for planning applications.  From the information received it was agreed that no changes would take place at the moment to the PC criteria sheet for planning applications
80/10 Finance

a
Agreed that training course fees for 2 councillors wishing to attend South Wootton councillor training course in September be paid


Prop. – Cllr. Lucie-Smith
2nd – Cllr. Downing
Agreed

b
That cheques be signed and payments made


Agreed 
c
Internal auditors report received in which it was commented that reserves were now at an acceptable amount and that the accounts and procedures were in good order
81/10 Councillors agenda items for next meeting and matters of concern
None
82/10 Date of next meeting

Next meeting – 9 September
Meeting closed 9.15pm
Chairman
……………………………………….
Date
……………………………………
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